
 

He nui te akoranga ki Waterlea Great learning happens at Waterlea 

 
Hello, Kia Ora, Kia Orana, Bonjour, Talofa Lava, Taloha Ni, Bula Vinaka, Ni Hau, Namaste,  
Malo e Lelei, Deea awit, Sagutom, Fakalofa Lahi Atu, Dia daoibh, Sillaw, Huan Ying, Hola,  

Konichiwa, Guten Tag, Здравствуйте 

Newsletter 3 September 2025 

Important Dates    

                                        

4  Sept            Junior School Fun Run 9:15am 

5  Sept           Chinese/MANA asmb 11:15am 

5   Sept          Kahui Ako Performance OHS 

9   Sept          Y3&4 Cross Country 9-11am 

                       Y5&6 Cross Country 11-1pm 

11 Sept          Student Led Conferences 

                        School closes at 1pm 

                        Scholastic Book Fair 2-7pm 

12 Sept          PTA Sausage Sizzle 

15 Sept          Te Wiki o Te reo Maaori Week 

18 Sept          Class/Individual Photos 

19 Sept          Last Day of Term 3 

19 Sept          Maaori Language Week/Mana 

                        Assembly 12pm 

6  Oct             First day of Term 4 

6   Oct            Fijian Language Week 

14 Oct            Board of Trustees Hui 6pm 

                        Board inductions                      

24 Oct            Teacher Only Day    

                        School Closed 

 

17 House Ave, Maangere Bridge, 09 636 4233, www.waterlea.school.nz 

Nǐ hǎo (Mandarin) or Néih hóu (Cantonese) and 
welcome to New Zealand Chinese Language Week 
(NZCLW). Chinese Language Week is a New Zealand 
initiative launched in 2014 and is designed to        
increase Chinese language learning in New Zealand. 
The first of its kind in any Western country, NZCLW 
seeks to bridge the cultural and linguistic 
knowledge gap between China and New Zealand by 
delivering fun and practical initiatives that assist  
Kiwis to learn Chinese. Room 12 kicked off NZCLW 
on Monday in style by making dumplings which 
they shared with the office staff and we can report 
they were delicious! Did you know there are         
approximately 990 million people in China who 
speak some variety of Mandarin as their first       
language. The total number of people in China who 
can speak Mandarin is significantly higher than 
those who speak Cantonese, which is only about 
20% of China's population. Join us this coming      
Friday for our Chinese Language/MANA assembly 
where some of our tamariki will teach us more 
about    Chinese culture and languages.  



How to make Chinese dumplings 

Have you ever made dumplings? If not, listen closely. 

First, dip water on your finger and trace it around your dumpling wrapper. This makes your dump-

ling wrap sticky. Next, scoop some filling onto your dumpling wrapper. After that, close the dump-

ling carefully. Finally, you cook it for five to six minutes in a frying pan. 

These crispy dumplings can be served with sweet chilli sauce, soy sauce 

or any sauce you like. 

Chinese dumplings are delicious and easy to make. 



Room 12 learning how to play Mahjong. Thanks to brothers, Caleb and Matthew for being great Kaiako. 



Year 1 visit to Ambury Farm  

Drawing our Ambury Farm Cows  

By Annelys 

By Maddy 

A great day was had by all last Thursday at Ambury Farm. What a  
wonderful taonga we have on our doorstep here in Mangere Bridge. 
Thank you to the wonderful rangers, Rich and Richard who provided 
the hands-on activities and learning for us. And, a big thank you to our 
whaanau helpers, it was much appreciated. Check out some Ambury 
Farm artwork and stories below. 

By Lexi By Isobel 



 

Just a reminder you have one week from today to vote in the 

Board of Trustees Elections.  

You have seven votes to nominate seven  

candidates. You can see the nominee profiles displayed in the 

Waterlea School Office. 

The voting papers have been emailed to you so please check 

your inbox. Election Pilot, who are overseeing this election 

will send out paper copies of voting papers if you need them.   

Unfortunately the school office can’t hold voting papers but 

are happy to help you if you are unsure. 

Please contact them on election@electionpilot.nz 

Phone: 0800868369 



Te wiki o te reo Maaori 

Maaori Language Week is coming up soon, 15-19th September, and this year Waterlea are 
celebrating it by running a Te Reo Maaori-a-thon across the school. All tamariki and kaiako 
will be encouraged to learn more te reo maaori in preparation for our Te Reo-a-thon. Have 
a look for the information for your child’s year group that went out to whaanau on Monday 
or check out the fundraising website: https://waterleaschooltereoathon.raiseit.co.nz/  

https://waterleaschooltereoathon.raiseit.co.nz/


Kahui Ako performance 5th September 5.30 -7pm 

If your child is in the Kapa Haka or Ukulele Group you would have received a parent     
permission slip. Please sign it, send it back to school and look out for the uniform notices. 
You will also have received an email today with a map for parking and what the tamariki 
need to wear. It should be a great event on Friday. 



Booking a Time 
 
Please visit the school interviews website to    select a time that suits 
your family www.schoolinterviews.co.nz  code: bg6hk 

If you are not able to do this online, our office staff will be able to 
help you. 
 
Child Minding 
 
As this is a time to focus on your child and their learning, we ask that 
if you are bringing other siblings along that you make use of the child 
minding service in the library space between Rooms 6 and 7. If you 
intend to do this, please complete the google form by clicking on this 
link: Child minding.  

http://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz
https://forms.gle/przRCekobYTeRCZL8


Attendance 

Just a quick reminder that school starts at 8.50am each day. If 
children come to school after 9am they are coded as late. 
Getting to school by 8.50am supports our tamariki to start the 
school day well and they don’t feel like they have missed out on 
learning or connecting with their friends. 

Our Waterlea attendance rate this week is 91% (Last Week was 
95%) 

Attendance 
 

After 8 weeks at school this term, our whole school attendance rate is 
62%. Just a reminder about lateness, and emailing                                  
principal@waterlea.school.nz if you are going away so that these       
absences can be coded correctly for the Ministry of Education. 

mailto:principal@waterlea.school.nz


 

The ‘Flaming Shields, competed at the Digger Douglas Tournament. They won their final, 

which if the first time an Onehunga  Mangere team has ever won a final at this even, taking 

home the shield! 

Well done team! 



Bust out of the winter funk and come and craft with us!  

The PTA is hosting a Craft & Sip fundraiser on Thursday 4th September. This event is for everyone – as long as you’re over 

18.   

Tickets are $30 each -  which includes a beverage, a craft activity (gem art), the chance to hang with others in our amazing 

community and support our school!  

Delicious food and beverages will be available for purchase on the night (Eftpos available). 

Gather your squad, rally the neighbours or treat yourself to a fun night out!   

Sign up link here    

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSc_BjyNmGV4ai-HR7e87hPSF8FsjXNNe95owzpKS83R7NEG8g/viewform?usp=sharing&ouid=106624559064483144900


Remember, you can now 

order your sausages 

through Kindo! 





Win with Ezlunch 
this Term! 
 
Every Ezlunch   

order placed     

between August 

18th and        

September 19th 

enters your family 

into weekly prize 

draws for $50 

vouchers and a 

grand prize worth 

$500! The more 

lunches you order, 

the more chances 

you have to win. 

Visit your Kindo 

account to place 

orders and enter 

the draw.  







Collect the Yummy cut-out labels from bags (each 

cut-out label is worth 10 stickers) and individual 

Yummy apple stickers for Waterlea School’s share 

of the $200,000 free Sport sports gear prize pool.  

Yummy apples are available from New World, 

PAK’nSAVE and participating Four Square stores. 

The more you collect, the more sports gear we can 

get so get going and start collecting your Yummy 

cut-out labels and stickers now! 

All stickers/cut-outs along with your school’s Total 
Tally Sheet must received by us by Tuesday 24 
September.  

Download your sticker collection sheet here or pick 
one up at the office.  

COLLECT YUMMY STICKERS AND GET SPORTS GEAR FOR OUR SCHOOL! 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/17HQGSsRCL6t6X7VyrPeR0B9ijuWGwlVi/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/17HQGSsRCL6t6X7VyrPeR0B9ijuWGwlVi/view?usp=sharing

